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NEEDLES AND THREAD 

June  2019 
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WOW! May has been a RAINY, STORMY MONTH!!!! I’m ready for some sunny 
days and the KCRQF!! Seeing all those beautiful quilts brings sunshine to my life!! 
Are you all ready?? Bought your tickets? Got signed up to help? I’ve been working 
to get my quilts ready for our show in September!!! So much to look forward to!!!  

 

Donna Brattin 

Donna’s Dewdrops! 

KCRQF News 
 

This will be our final update since the Regional Quilt 
Show is coming up fast!  Dates are June 13 thru 15th at 
the Overland Park Convention Center located at 6000 
Collage Blvd. Leawood, Ks 66211. Parking is available 
at the back side of Convention Ctr and several places 
along College Blvd including Rosanna Square behind 
McDonalds and then on Saturday across the street at 

Black & Veatch. Buses will run every 30 minutes until 

7:30. You cannot take roll bags into the center, strollers 
and wheel chairs are permitted. Remember if you are 
using 3-day tickets they have dates on them and can 
only be used on that date.  

Trudy Coogan 

HOSPITALITY 
 
We had wonderful treats for May. It was a smorgasbord 
of sweets, treats, & fruits. I thank all of you who bring 
and share your wonderful talents and treasures!  
 
Remember we are a week early for guild due to the Kan-
sas City Regional Quilt Festival. So think about what you 
want to bring early in the month. See you in June!  
 

Leah Stanley and the Hospitality Team 

 

2020 Retreat News 

I will start taking deposits for the annual quilting retreat  

held on February 20-23 2020 during the June meeting. 

The total cost is $160.00. The initial deposit is $40.00. 

Linda Barksdale 

Scrap Quilt 

Thanks to all who have contributed to the scrap quilt!  A 

few more medium to dark blues and greens in small 

sized prints or textures would be helpful.  Thanks!! 

Barbara Laxson 

The road trip to Hannibal 

to do the Hwy. 36 Quilt 

Shop Hop has been post-

poned because of flood-

ed roads in northern Mis-

souri! We will reschedule 

sometime in July! Let 

Donna know if you are interested in go-

ing!!  
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Treasurer’s Report  2019 
 

Michele Midtbo, Treasurer 
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NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 
 

Minutes of  General Meeting 
 

Northland Quilter's Guild  
Minutes of May 9, 2019 General Meeting 

 
The meeting was called to order by Donna Brattin, President.  She welcomed members and asked if there were any visitors.  There 
were no visitors today.  
 
Membership: Nancy Bellis – There were 80 members present.   We currently have 125 members. 
  
Minutes/Treasurer's Report: The Treasurer’s report and minutes from the previous meeting were approved as written in the 
newsletter.   
 
Old Business:  - none 
 
New Business:  Seven boxes of fabric were donated to our guild specifically to be used for our hospice donation quilts.  The lady 
who donated the fabric also asked if a guild member might be able to hand quilt a small quilt that her mother had not finished.  
The Excelsior Springs Quilt Class needs another instructor.  Since one of the purposes of our guild is to promote and teach quilt 
making, Donna asked if anyone was interested in doing this next fall or spring to let her know.  As mentioned in our newsletter, 
our guild is coordinating a group Highway 36 Shop Hop for May 30 and 31.  So far, 21 are interested and they are exploring char-
tering a bus. Contact Donna if you are interested. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
Treasurer:  Michele Midtbo – Nothing to report. 
 
Programs: Mary Cason – Today’s speaker Kimberly Arthur-Melton presented Quintessential Small Quilts.  Our June speaker will be 
Karen Fuchs on minky products. 

Publicity:  Mary Rohrbeck – Nothing to report. 
 
Historian: Jo Forsythe –   The guild has 5-6 historical photo albums.  It was discussed as to whether these photos should be trans-
ferred to discs.  Jo will get some quotes for this. 
 
Hospitality:  Leah Stanley/Daphne McClure/Denise Dodd –  Leah thanked everyone for the snacks they brought.  Individuals had 
requested the recipe for the chocolate chip cookies that were brought today.  If the person who brought them would get with 
Leah, the recipe will be in next month’s newsletter. 
 
Library: Trudy Coogan -  The newest Missouri Star book has been received. 
 
Newsletter:  Rhonda Thiedke – nothing to report. 
 
Memory Makers:  Dolores Swenson –  There will be two quilt to baste this month on the fourth Thursday.  It takes at least four 
ladies to baste a quilt. 
 
Opportunity Quilt: Ilene Ankenman – The tickets for the opportunity quilt are on sale.  As a reminder, each guild member is asked 
to purchase a minimum of 24 tickets.  These may be used personally or sold to others.   
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Quilted Blessings: Teddie Broughton – Five donation quilts were received today.  Quilts are donated to hospice and baby quilts to Baby Grace.  
Members were reminded to only donate the quality that you would give to family members.  If she receives quilts of poor quality, they are 
donated to a thrift store. 
 
2020 Retreat: Linda Barksdale – Nothing was reported. 
 
Scrap Quilt:  Barbara Laxson  – She can still use more fabrics in creams, greens, blues and purples. Any fabrics she does not use will be put on 
our “free” table unless she is told otherwise. 
 
Quilt Show: Trish Rogers – Rhonda will be sending quilt registrations forms which must be returned by the July guild meeting.  Feedback from 
the last Quilt Show Meeting regarding our new show facility for this year was positive.  She is looking for the lady who sells cookbooks to be a 
vendor this year.  If anyone knows how to contact her, let Trish know. The show schedule changes for this year:  No setup on Wednesday 
night; setup will be done Thursday morning; judging will be done Thursday afternoon. Advertising has begun and will also be available at the 
Regional Quilt Show in June. The next Quilt Show Meeting will be the fourth Thursday at 6:30 p.m. for anyone interested. 
 
Miniatures/Silent Auction:   Mona Meyers and Teddie Broughton – This year’s charity selected to receive proceeds from the Silent Auction is 
Never Alone.  Information on the charity and specifics on items for the auction were in the May newsletter. Items may be turned in thru the 
September meeting but only those received by the August meeting will be displayed and voted on at that month’s meeting. 
 
Bazaar:  Celeste Wegner – Donations for the bazaar are now being accepted at each monthly guild meeting and sewing bee.  If you are unable 
to bring them to the church, you may call Celeste and she pick up.  Her phone number and a list of acceptable and suggested donations are in 
the May newsletter. 

 
Regional Quilt Festival: Roberta Waterfield & Trudy Coogan – Trudy has merchandise at the back table 
for those who already ordered. The Kansas City Regional Opportunity Quilt which represents 18 quilt 
guilds is on display today.  Representatives from the KCRQF were also present selling 2019 show items.  
White glove volunteers are still needed and volunteers may sign up online.  We still have several openings 
for Ambassadors from our guild and a sign-up table is up front.  The Ricky Timms concert still has open-
ings.   Watch our newsletter for specifics. 
 
Sunshine & Shadows: Shirley Justus – Nothing to report.  Remember to call her if you know of a member who should receive a card. 
 
Sewing Bee & Challenge Committee:  Roberta Waterfield – The next meeting will be May 23, 9:00 to 3:00.  The challenge group will begin the 
final project for this year.  Dave will be available to clean machines and sharpen scissors.  Please see Roberta to sign up for Dave’s services and 
make your deposit for this. 
 
Mini Groups:  Wool, Helen; Table Runners, Roberta; Panels, Donna; Crazy Quilts, Mary  
Helen Tidics stated that the newsletter stated the wool group meets at 9:00 and the correct time is 9:30.  The panels group is changing their 
meeting time to Tuesdays at 1:00 p.m.  Crazy Quilts has still not started but let Mary Rohrbeck know if you are interested. 
 
Announcements: Nancy Bellis announced that there have been some security issues. The outside door is to remain locked during our 
meetings.  She reminded individuals not to unlock the door if they need to go to their car.  Also, do not let anyone in who is at the door if you 
do not know them.  They should go the church office entrance on the main floor. 
 
Sew and Share:  Thirteen members showed finished quilt projects. 

 

The meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Rita Fenn, Secretary 

NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 

Minutes of May 7, 2019,  General Meeting, Page 2 
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SILENT AUCTION NEWS 
 

SILENT AUCTION NEWS: 

 

Start Now… 

On your Silent Auction Donations for our September Quilt Show. Profits from the auction 

will be donated to our charity, Never Alone. 

We need items for the following categories: 

Miniature Quilts – no side to exceed 24 inches 

Wall Hangings – no side larger than 40 inches 

Table Toppers/Runners 

Baby Quilts – maximum size 45” x 55” 

Lap Quilts – maximum size 60” x 76” 

We request that panel/cheater cloth only be used if embellished. 

 

At our August meeting, guild members will vote for their favorite in each category and rib-

bons will be awarded for each category. For judging, please be sure your name is on the back 

of your donation when submitted.  Please put a quilt label on the back with the year and 

your name or a label that says “2019 Northland Needlers Quilt Show”. 

 

As mentioned at our last few meetings, we would also like to include “themed baskets”. 

The baskets should have a value of at least $30 and include a handmade item or fat quar-

ters representing the theme of the basket. 

 

Your donations will be accepted at each quilt meeting by Mona Meyers or Teddie Broughton. 

 

 
 

2019 UPCOMING PROGRAMS 
 
 

Karen Fuchs is our June speaker. She will be speaking about minky products. 

 
Mary Cason, Program Chair 
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DESIGN WALL OF FAME JO FORSYTHE 

Some of the quilts presented at 

the May Guild meeting. 
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Mini Groups 
 

Please contact the following individuals if 
you have an interest in one of our Mini 
Groups! 
 
 Wool group led by Helen Tidics meets 

the third Thursday at 9:30 AM at Helen’s 
home. 

 Table runner group led by Roberta Wa-
terfield  meets at Trudy’s home on the 
third Tuesday at 1:00 PM.  

 Panel Group let by Donna Brattin  will 
meet the first Tuesday of every month at 
her home at 1:00 PM.  

 Crazy Quilt mini group is forming! If you 
are interested please contact Mary 
Rohrbeck. 

 

There are two quilts to baste on Thursday, June 

27th.  

If you have a quilt that needs to be basted, please 

call me at 816-792-3279 so we can get you on the 

calendar! 

Dolores Swenson 

Memory  

Makers 

Thank you for your contributions.  Keep bring-
ing your quilts to the meetings and I will distrib-
ute them.  I have some donated fabric that I 
have put with a baby blanket pattern.  I will 
bring them to the meeting so you may take them 
and sew them then bring them back at your con-
venience. 
 
Teddie Broughton 
816-803-9312  
 

June Birthdays 
 

Cathy Spinola  6/1 

Rhonda Thiedke  6/1 

Mona Meyers  6/17 

June Walker  6/20 

Barbara Roby  6/25 

Nancy Renfrow  6/25 

Barbara Chavez  6/27 

QUILTED BLESSINGS 

SEWING BEE 

 
Hope you are able to join us for Sew 

Bee on June 27th. We will be there 

from 9:00 to 3:00 having fun and enjoying time 

with other quilters.   

See you there! 
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Northland Needlers Quilt Show  
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

The 2019 Northland Needlers Quilt Show is rapidly approaching!  If you are receiving the newsletter by 

email, the quilt  registration form is included in this newsletter so please get the information about your 

quilts entered and have the form ready to turn in at the July guild meeting.  We have a great committee 

(from both day and night guilds) and everyone is working together – it takes every member to make it all 

work.  Thanks to the committee for the time and effort that is being devoted to make the show a great 

one!   

 

Jerriann Kutny and Patricia Rogers, Quilt Show Co-Chairs 

 
 

Quilt Show Dates: September 20-21, 2019 
Quilt Show Location: Hillside Christian Church, 900 N.E. Vivion Road, Kansas City, MO 64118 
Hours: Thursday, September 19  Quilt Show Setup 8 a.m.,  

Vendor Setup 10 am–3 p.m. 
Friday, September 20 Open to Public 9:00 am – 5:00 pm 
Saturday, September 21, Open to Public 9 a.m. – 4 p.m. 
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Calling on all Quilt Guild members for your help!  We are quite a bit behind on donations from where we were last year at this time.  For 

example, last year in May, we had about 20 boxes of fabric to process – this year we have 3 boxes.  So please – step up to the plate 

and be generous with your donations.  Think about what you would like to see at the Bazaar on those tables at a bargain price.  One 

person’s donation is another person’s treasure find!  We want to make the Bazaar a fun & much anticipated shopping stop at our annu-

al Quilt Show in September.  We are short in all categories & looking for: 

 

Cotton quilting fabrics – yardage & scraps. Fleece, Flannel & Minky OK.     NO POLYESTER.   

Quilt tops you are no longer in love with or will never finish 

Old/Vintage sewing machines that is gathering dust (tabletop style only!) 

Quilting Notions & Related Sewing Supplies 

Quilting/Craft/Needlecraft books    Quilt themed home décor 

Panels    Orphan quilt blocks   Quilt Patterns 

Quilt Kits   Batting    Quilt Magazines 

Small Handmade items such as baby bib, sports & holiday themed potholders or microwave bowl holders, Xmas ornaments, purses 

 

Let me help you clear out your overstuffed, overloaded quilt cave.  Call me to pick up you donations if it’s too heavy or you keep 

forgetting to bring it to the Guild or Sew Bee meeting.  I can usually pick it up the same day you call.  My number is 816-213-

3352 or email me at celestewegner@gmail.com   

 

We need MORE MORE MORE donations to make the Bazaar this year equally or more successful than last year’s Boutique. 

 

Starting June 19th, we will have workshops for preparing & pricing the donated items.   They will be held weekly as needed right up to 

the week of the quilt show in September.  Please consider volunteering at one or more of the workshop days/night.  Remember, you will 

get a preview of what we will be selling and its very easy work—no cutting or ironing.  Come when you can and leave when you want. 

 

BAZAAR WORKSHOPS 

901 Bristol Way, Liberty (Celeste Wegner’s house) 

WEEKLY SCHEDULE (starts June 19th) 

Wednesdays 9 AM to 1 PM 

Thursdays 5 PM to 8 PM * 

Saturdays 10 AM to 2 PM 

 

*No workshop Thursday, July 4th or the 4th Thursday in June, July, & August  
VOLUNTEERS – PLEASE CONTACT US BEFORE COMING TO WORKSHOPS SO WE MAY HAVE A GOOD COUNT! 

Contact:   

Celeste Wegner – 816-213-3352 / celestewegner@gmail.com 

mailto:celestewegner@gmail.com
mailto:celestewegner@gmail.com
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Hearts and Flowers Galore 

 

Attendees:  Trish Rogers, Shirley Green, Trudy Coogan, Roberta Waterfield, Barbara Moyer, Gwen Weakley, 
Teddie Broughton, Jean Newton, Brenda Pfannestiel, Marci Hainkel, Dianna Davis, Pam Peugh, Vicki Naga-
yama, Celeste Wegner, Joy Behrens, Mona Meyers 
 

The meeting was called to order by Trish Rogers at 6:30pm at Gashland United Methodist Church. 
 
Admissions- Trudy Coogan:  The position from the Nitetime Needlers to help with Admissions on Saturday has not been filled.  
Trudy asked for volunteers to sign up to help on Saturday. 
Ads/Sponsors- Pam Peugh and Joy Behrens:  Pam sent out emails to all past and potential sponsors to put ads in the Quilt Show 
Book.  Joy will be going to California again and will purchase $200 worth of black fabric to make new drapes for the quilt show 
frames. 
Bazaar- Celeste Wegner:  All of the furniture will be removed from the room where the Bazaar will be set up.  Celeste was con-
cerned with leftovers.  Teddie assured her that The Sewing Lab would take all leftovers.  Volunteers are needed to fold fabric.  Days 
and times will start after KCRQF.  They will be Wednesdays 9am – 1pm, Thursdays 5:30pm – 8:30pm, and Saturdays 10am – 2pm. 
Judges- Jane Bromberg:  She is in the process of obtaining judges.   
Publicity- Barbara Moyer, Brenda Pfannestiel:  Barbara will order more “Save the Date” cards for the regional quilt show.   
Quilt Show Booklet-Gwen Weakley:  Gwen is needing information about our charity “Never Alone” for the booklet, and the logo 
for next years quilt show in order to finalize the booklet.  Shirley Green said she would get her the information about the charity. 
Registration Forms-  The Quilt Show Registration Form and the Special Exhibit Registration Form will be in the June Newsletter.  
They must be turned in by July 11, 2019, (our regular quilt guild meeting date.) 
Ribbons- Jean Newton:  Jean picked up supplies for ribbons from Collette Koll.  She will check with the church to see if a “Pastor's 
Ribbon” is needed. 
Set Up/Take Down-Vicki Nagayama: Vicki is working on the number of additional frames that will be needed this year.  Buying 
18” x 8' tables was also discussed.  A motion was made and seconded that 10 tables would be purchased.  Barbara Moyer will pur-
chase and deliver said tables. 
Signs- Phyllis Carlyle:  Phyllis was not present at the meeting, however, it was noted that she has special clips to hang signs from 
the ceiling.  Phyllis sent out drafts of next year's logo.  A consensus of the members attending was to change the title to “Window 
Into Quilting”, make the lettering black instead of white, to use the design that looked like a window (the purple window) and to 
keep the sunset as the background.  Barbara Moyer will have Phyllis make these changes and send out an email with said changes. 
Silent Auction- Mona Meyers, Teddie Broughton, Marci Hanikel:  Mona asked for updated Bid Sheets and the spreadsheet for log-
ging in and tracking sold amounts to be put in Dropbox.  Gwen Weakley said she would update these documents and get them in 
Dropbox. 
Special Exhibit- Roberta Waterfield:  All kits have been purchased.  Hopefully, all will be turned in for the show.  If the show is 
held in the same space as this year, Hillside Christian Church, she already has an idea for next year. 
Treasurer's Report- Shirley Green:  All signatures at the bank have been changed. 
Vendors- Joann Borchelt: nothing reported. 
Website- Kelly Jones had requested pictures from past quilt shows to put on the website.  Roberta sent some pictures to Phyllis who 
was to get them in digital mode to forward to Kelly.  If anyone has pictures of quilts from last year, you can send them to Kelly at 
kelljones13@gmail.com to see if she can use them on the FB/website. 
Miscellaneous-  1) A decision needs to be made by our July quilt show meeting as to whether the 2020 Quilt Show will be held at 
Hillside Christian Church.  2) Trudy Coogan brought up the idea of inviting the people who receive a ribbon at our guilds quilt show 
to hang their quilt in the 2021 Kansas City Regional Quilt Festival. 
 
The next Quilt Show meeting will be June 27, 2019 at 6:30 pm at Gashland United Methodist Church. 
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
 

Submitted by -Mona Meyers- Quilt Show Secretary 
 

 

mailto:kelljones13@gmail.com
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COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

President 

 Donna Brattin  (816) 522-1780 

1st Vice President 

 Mary Cason  (816) 589-4470 

 Jean Hummel  (816) 223-6644 

2nd Vice President  

 Patricia Rogers  (816) 868-6645 

 Barbara Moyer  (816) 729-9657 

Secretary 

 Rita Fenn  (816) 516-9802 

Treasure 

 Michele Midtbo  (816) 868-6798 

Auditing 

 Joann Fowler  (816) 719-9508 

Boutique 

 Celeste Wegner  (816) 213-3352 

Calling 

 Betty Haynie  (816) 420-8860 

Historian 

 Jo Forsythe  (816) 781-5326 

Hospitality 

 Leah Stanley  (816) 830-5095 

 Daphne McClure (660) 424-6506 

 Denise Dodd  (816) 898-3157 

Library 

 Trudy Coogan  (816) 429-6506 

Membership 

 Nancy Bellis  (816) 468-8669 

Memory Makers 

 Delores Swenson  (816) 792-3279 

Miniatures/Silent Auction 

 Mona Meyers   (816) 838-3973 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Newsletter 

 Rhonda Thiedke  (816)  729-0217 

Opportunity Quilt 

 Ilene Ankleman   (816) 781-8936 

Publicity 

 Mary Rohrbeck   (816) 741-0320 

Quilted Blessings 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Regional Quilt Show 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

 Trudy Coogan   (816) 429-6506 

Retreat 

 Linda Barksdale    (816) 550-6010 

Scrap Quilt  

 Barbara Laxson   (816) 431-2825 

Sewing Bee/Challenge Committee 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

Show and Tell 

 Joann Thomas   (816) 628-1236 

Sunshine and Shadows 

 Shirley Justus   (816) 453-6884 
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Needles and thread 

June 2019 

Meeting Place 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street 

2nd Thursday of Each Month 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

June 6th —NORTHLAND QUILTERS’ GUILD MEETING, 10 am 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

 

June 27, 2019—Sew Bee, 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

Northland Quilters’ Guild 

PO Box 46654 

Kansas City, MO 64118-6654 


